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Ashburton Drive Primary School

6 Nullagine Way Gosnells Wa 6110

Phone: 9234 6300
 www.AshburtonDrive.PS@education.wa.edu.au

School Hours



Monday - Friday 

8.45am - 2.45pm



Recess: 10.55am - 11.15am



Lunch: 1.15pm - 1.45pm



Final Bell: 2.45pm




Dates To Remember

Week 5 - Science Week 15th - 19th August 

Week 6 - Book Week - Dreaming with eyes        

open 22nd - 26th August

25th August

26th August

9th Sepember



N e w s l e t t e r  V o l .  1 0 .  T e r m  3  2 0 2 2

Dear parents and caregivers,
 
Students are focused and working hard as we enter the second half of Term 3. 

Staff Car Park
Please be mindful that the staff car park is not for parent use. It is not a safe space for
students to be walking through. There is a P and C car bay in the staff car park that allows
one family this right. This is raffled off each term and the winners understand the safety
requirements necessary.

NAPLAN trial
Thank you to our fabulous students and their parents for accepting the responsibility of
completing NAPLAN trials. It is vital for the integrity of NAPLAN that the tests themselves are
checked for suitability. Your assistance with this on Friday the 5th and Monday the 8th
August was greatly appreciated.

Staff update
We will say a sad farewell to Mrs Judy Rudrum whose last day is the 6th of September. Mrs
Rudrum planned on retiring at the end of Term 1 and in true Mrs Rudrum style stayed on and
then on and then on because we needed her. Thank you Mrs Rudrum. 
Mrs Kaitlin Grey has won the school officer position. She will be a fabulous asset to our team
and started with us on the 10th August for handover. Mrs Grey will work part-time until week
9.

We also send luck and best wishes to Ms Melissa Smith, our Auslan teacher. 
Mrs Dawn Farr will commence in the Auslan position in Week 6. She is very excited to be
joining us.

Interschool Cross Country
A selection of students from Year 3 – 6 will be representing ADPS at the interschool cross
country. We wish them luck and perseverance. Most importantly, we know they will represent
our school values proudly.

Science Week and Book Week
There are many exciting times coming up with these two major events in the school year. We
can’t wait to see what students learn about glass and to see all the imaginative book week
costumes.

Principal’s Address
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School Board
A final reminder that there will be an open School Board meeting on Thursday the 25th August at 3:30pm in the staffroom. We hope to see you
there!

Australian Primary Principal’s Day 
Thank You! Ms Fallo, Mrs Kelly, Mrs MacLachlan, Mrs Elsbury and Miss Bilman would like to say a big thank you to the students, staff and the
school community for organising such kind and thoughtful notes for us. Student letters always bring a smile to our faces.

Containers for Change
Just a reminder that Year 6 students are still collecting cans and bottles as part of their fundraising for graduation costs. Any donations are
gratefully accepted.

Year 7 Parent Information Evening
Southern River College is welcoming parents/caregivers who have children starting Year 7 in 2023 to attend a parent information evening. The
flyer is attached below.

Dad joke of the week
​​​​​Why do bees have sticky hair? Because they use a honeycomb.

Positive Behaviour Support Focus Term 3 Week 5 & 6 is “Be Organised” 
Week five and six of Term 3 the focus of our PBS lessons (Positive Behaviour Support) is to “Be Organised" and was taken from our focus area
of Participate Positively by Darmoorluk. Please support us by discussing this with your children and encouraging them to 'Be Organised' both
at home and school.

Avenues for Information
There are so many school events taking place this term. Please stay up to date with the latest information by ensuring you are connected to
Connect. Both the Primary School and P&C are on Facebook, please find us there for updates and notices. The school website can be found at
https://www.ashburtondriveps.wa.edu.au/
 
Kind Regards

Heather Fallo
 Principal 

Breakfast Club

Breakfast Club
Our Breakfast Club operates on Monday and Tuesday mornings and you can find Monica (our school Chaplain), Alicja and Mrs Kelly in the
canteen preparing lots (and we mean LOTS) of toast, fruit, banana bread, milo and fruit juice to get you ready for the days learning! It is a bit
chilly in the mornings at the moment, but that hasn’t stopped many of our students from coming and enjoying each other’s company. 
 Breakfast Club not only provides a chance for students from all year levels to grab something to eat before school, but also an opportunity to
connect with peers, have a chat and build on important social connections. All students are welcome to come to Breakfast Club – even if they
have had something to eat at home – there’s always room for another milo! We love the casual time we get to spend with students and hear
about the weekend, the new pet or how their favourite team played over the weekend.
 

  

 

Breakfast Club Days



Where:   Undercover Area
When:   Every Monday and Tuesday

Time:   8.00am - 8.35am
Who:   All Students

**It is important students do not arrive at school prior to 8.00 am on these days, as there is no supervision for students prior to this time.



Term 3 Parent Planner



Uniform Shop

Uniform shop open Fridays 8.30am to 9.00am 

The uniform shop is looking for volunteers to help in store, so if you have some spare time and would like to help please
come and see Katie in the uniform shop.
 
Tartan Dresses are back in store sizes from 4 to 12 $49 each
 
Old logo items have remained at old pricing, all new logo items have had a small price increase from the start of term 3.
Updated uniform price list (please attach)
 
Lost and found is once again over flowing please pop by the library and claim your misplaced items. 
 
Thank you 

Katie 
ADPS Uniform shop coordinator 



Design and Technologies

This term students at ADPS have been having a lot of fun designing and creating different structures. 
 Many of these design tasks have been a fun and exciting way of supporting our ‘Talk 4 Writing’
programs and integrating a lot of skills and concepts into their learning.

Goldilocks and the Three Bears - Kindy
As part of Talk 4 Writing, Kindy students have been learning the Traditional Tale, "Goldilocks and the
Three Bears".  Children had to use different craft techniques to create their favourite character. They
then had to build a suitable bed for their character using different materials.  Goldilocks and the
Three Bears look very comfortable in their beds. They are not too hard, not too soft, just right!

Houses – Pre Primary
Pre-primary students have been learning about the properties of different materials and used this

knowledge to build a house using various media.  They used Lego, wooden blocks, Duplo, playdough
and sticks to build their structure. They carefully planned how to incorporate a door, windows and a

roof into their building, just like we would see in our classrooms.  What an amazing job they have
done! 



Rubbish Bin Robots - Year 4
The Year 4 students made some rubbish bin robots to support their Talk 4 Writing story, ‘The Rubbish
Tip Alien’. They used different ‘junk’ materials to create their robot and then had to write about the
different parts of their rubbish bin robot and what they used to make each feature. They also had to
evaluate their robots as part of the Technology process. Here are some of Room 15’s creative rubbish

bin robots.

Containers for Change



Premier's Reading Challenge



Merit Certificate Winners - Term 3 Week 4

Raymond Muhammad Aliyah

Blair Ethan Hermarnie Violett

Makynzie Azayahh Ebru Izak

Natsai Makayla Travis Zahraa

Anika Danica Steven

Declan Ruby Krystal Ava

Teron Iley Bernard Kyron-James

Strickland Block

Green Block

Draffen Block

Breanna

Amelia

Caitlin Aliyah



Community News


